
 

Formal_RFP-Q_Non-Selection Revised: 10/24/2017 
Procurement & Payables Division  3628 S 35TH St  Tacoma, WA 98409  (253) 502-8468  FAX (253) 502-8372 

 

 
 
December 22, 2017 
 
 
   

Mr. John B. Fowler  
James W. Fowler Co. 

VIA E-MAIL/FACSIMILE:  johnf@jwfowler.com 

P.O. Box 489 
Dallas, OR 97338 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Selection, Request for Proposals Specification No. ES17-0269F 

Jefferson and Hood Street Surface Water Interceptor 
 
Thank you for your response to the subject specification.  The Evaluation Committee has 
completed their review and evaluation of the submittals.  We are pleased to inform you that your 
firm has been selected to enter into contract negotiations. The City’s Project Manager, Kristy 
Beardemphl, will be in touch soon to schedule the negotiations. 
 
All Proposers, in accordance with RCW 39.10.330, will be notified upon successful negotiations 
and prior to award of the contract, and a selection summary of the final proposal will be made 
available at that time. If negotiations are unsuccessful, the City will begin negotiations with the 
next highest-ranked Proposer. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Patsy Best 
Procurement and Payables Division Manager 
 
 
cc: Kristy Beardemphl, Project Manager 

Jessica Tonka, Finance/Purchasing 
City Clerk's Office 
 
 

* Instructions and deadlines in this letter supersede information that may appear in other City publications 
or web pages. 

 


